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Present: Rebecca Fridae, Chair; Sharon Hallberg, Vice-Chair, Nora Brazil,  JB Oerding, Sandra Rodriguez representing Supervisor Jim Provenza.  Staff: Patty Wong and Jim Rosaschi.

February 10, 2009 Minutes were moved  for approval by Sharon Hallberg and seconded by Nora Brazil and unanimously approved by those present.

Action: Mr. JB Oerding was introduced and discussed his wealth of experience as a scholar, world traveler, and most recently as a representative of the Capay and personal and professional support of libraries.   Library Advisory Board members approved his nomination as District 5 representative to replace the position vacated by Marie Surad on an interim basis until her return. The appointment process will come before the Board of Supervisors in May 2009.

The vacancies represented by the resignation of John Ferrera (District 3) and Katherine Henderson (District 4) were discussed with accolades and appreciation for their extensive terms of service.  A recruitment for both positions is underway. The two will be invited to the upcoming Annual Friends Meeting hosted by the LAB and acknowledged with a gift and certificate from the LAB Members. 
Member reports:

Sharon Hallberg discussed increasing service at the Stephens Davis Branch Library, the every popular Mother Goose on the Loose and the continual Friends of the Davis Library contributions to the booksale and program development in the branch.
Nora Brazil discussed the success of  programming with Spanish bilingual story time and parenting workshops at Marguerite Montgomery Elementary for a series of six workshops on Tuesdays.  The parents and children worked with District and Library staff to learn how to take Unitrans to get to the library.  Branch manager Jay Johnstone conducted his introduction to the group in Spanish, and the participants felt very much at ease.  The bookdrop generates up to 100 items per week.
Rebecca Fridae discussed the upcoming Winters Farmers Market and the Friends booksales expected at the market. The Friends conducted a recent strategic planning session focusing on a set of annual goals and programs that showcase Friends efforts, community strength and the new library.
JB Oerding shared the exciting news about the upcoming Dia de los Ninos/Dia de los Libros festival scheduled for April 25 at the Esparto Regional Library. This is the first Dia program in Yolo County hosted by the Library and will feature bilingual Spanish storytime, a Spanish language workshop of selecting appropriate books for young children, ballet folklorico, information giveaways from First 5 Yolo and Yolo County Children’s Alliance, a library card drive, and bilingual Spanish book giveaways.  The program is sponsored by First 5 Yolo, Yolo County Library with additional funds from the statewide Dia de los Ninos/Dia de los Libros effort administered through the California State Library.
Old Business: Annual Friends meeting has been set for May 2 at Knights Landing from 10 a.m.- 12 noon. Supervisor Jim Provenza will be asked to give an address.  Rebecca Fridae, Nora Brazil and Sharon Hallberg will organize the event. Final plans were made to prepare the certificates of recognition (staff) and coordinate the food and beverages.  

Library Budget Update: LAB members discussed the recent round of Spring closures due to budget impacts with a few complaints from customers, and most understanding the situation and need to minimize impact while saving staff costs. To avoid layoffs and save positions, the County is considering  the possibility of a two-year retirement credit enhancement through PERS for those who retire by August 2009.  A survey is being taken of all staff who are age 50 or more and have 5 years or more of PERS service. Department Heads have been asked to take an 80-hour furlough, consider COLA deferment and pick up an additional 3% of PERS costs. The County is also approaching other employee associations to negotiate other cost saving methods to save positions. These impacts for the library for 2009 include a possible second round of furloughs and possible reduction of both staff working hours and public service hours in most locations. Fiscal reductions can be managed through staff scheduling moving towards a single shift instead of two shifts per day and working an eight-hour day in each location as opposed to ten-hour schedules that require two shifts of staff.  

County Librarian’s Report was distributed to all focusing on Building updates, Winters Fund Campaign, Grants update, CALTAC training for new and returning LAB members, Adult Literacy, and pending MOU adoption with the City of West Sacramento and a revision for the Winters Community Library.
Actions: 

LAB members reviewed the Yolo County Library revised Meeting Room Policy and approved in concept.  The Policy reflects the new relationship with the Winters Joint Unified School District and the joint use operation at Winters High School, and will go forward to the Board of Supervisors for approval in June 2009.

LAB members reviewed and accepted the YoloLINK Strategic Plan through 2012 which outlines the work priorities for the database. No further action is required.

New Business: Legislative Day was April 15, 2009. Sharon Hallberg represented school libraries and librarians and Yolo County Library, and with Patty Wong, met with representatives from Assemblymember Mariko Yamada’s office, Senator Lois Wolk’s office, and Assemblymember Jim Nielsen’s office. With the upcoming election and the state of the budget affecting all walks of life, but especially health and human services and education, the focus of this visit was especially critical.  Every library spoke of the devastating impact of the budget on services, programs and reductions in hours.  Community members need their libraries more than ever and the budget impacts are so severe that libraries cannot just make do anymore.  The situation pits departments against one another as all scramble or available funds and representative local government must make some difficult choices.

Next meeting: June 17, 7:00 p.m. 

Discussion about moving LAB meeting location to other sites to learn about branches- To be determined at next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Wong







